AGENDA FOR ADRA BOARD MEETING 

628 North 4th Street 

Room 132

12:30 pm

August 20, 2010

I.         Welcome Dr. Cataldie to ADRA Board

II.          Presentation of Plaques

III.          Approve June 18, 2010 and July 27, 2010 minutes

IV.          Old Business

· Treasurer Report – CPA
· Policy and Procedures update – Letters to be sent to supervisors in December and June confirming they are supervising specified CIT’s 
· CCS supervision 
1.)  Felony criminal background check as per Practice Act
·  Lease Agreement

· Merit increase
      V.

New Business

· Willie Young – CCS and CIT’s

· Financial Matters – Signatures on checking and CD’s;

   Credit Card approval

      VI.

Public questions or comments


      VII.
Executive Session

      IX.

Adjourn Meeting – Next meeting to be held September 17, 2010

August 20, 2010

Those in attendance:

Bill Rose – Chairman

Paul Schoen – Vice Chairman

Camye Thibodaux – Secretary/Treasurer

Roy Baas

Jean Hartzog

Marolon Mangham – LASACT

Martin Thibodeaux

Lorraine Mayeux

Lisa Schuster

JoAn Brown

Dr. Louis Cataldie

Lauren Lear

Those not in attendance:

Kevin James

Meeting is called to order.  

Roll call:  Bill Rose – Chairman, Paul Schoen – Vice Chairman, Camye Thibodaux – Secretary/Treasurer, Roy Baas, Jean Hartzog, Marolon Mangham – LASACT, Martin Thibodeaux – Guest, Lorraine Mayeux, Lisa Schuster, JoAn Brown

B. Rose welcomed Dr. Cataldie to the ADRA board.

Martin Thibodeaux was presented a plaque for his service to the ADRA Board.

P. Schoen motions to approve June 18, 2010 board meeting minutes with revision to include the process by which the state background check is obtained.  R. Baas seconded.  All in favor; none opposed. 

J. Hartzog moves to approve the July 27, 2010 minutes.  P. Schoen seconded.  All in favor; none opposed.

Lisa addressed the board about the possibly of contracting with a CPA firm for financial matters.  Apple Guerin Company or Postlethwaite & Netterville was recommended by Lisa.

Dr. Cataldie joins the meeting. 
R. Baas moves to accept the June 30, 2010 treasurer report.  J. Hartzog seconded.  All in favor; none opposed.

Update on Policy & Procedures – Lisa Schuster states, “There has not been a whole lot of movement on Policy & Procedures because of the new attorney.”  The newly contracted board attorney is reviewing what is in place such as letters sent out, form letters and a case.  The attorney wishes to address the board on incorporating some things into these policies and procedures and understanding the legal aspect of this.  She is requesting about an hour of the boards time.

C. Thibodaux asks about a time frame on this matter.  Lisa suggests that she and the board conference call with the attorney before moving forward with writing policies & procedures.  

B. Rose has been communicating with Lisa about setting up policies for the fiscal operation of the ADRA.  

Dr. Cataldie inquired about the legislative code for the ADRA.  Lisa stated that the Louisiana administrative code of rules is in place at present which covers the board somewhat.  Dr. Cataldie also inquired about the rules and regulations being promulgated.  Lisa responded “There have been some, but they are not fully done”.  

Lauren Lear, the Administrative Assistant, joins the meeting.  

The contract with Celia Cangelosi (board attorney) is awaiting approval from the state.  There was a request to change the contract from a single year to a multiyear rate.

CCS supervision came up from the last meeting that Willie Young, an active LAC, has concerns about CAC’s & RAC’s providing supervision to CIT’s without being under the supervision of an LAC.  They are running groups without someone with a higher discipline overseeing them.

Lisa also stated that to further that, there was an issue recently of an RAC that did not have an LAC overseeing him.  Lisa received a phone call on this particular RAC from the facility in which this person worked and said that they were not notified of this.  The ADRA did not have on file documentation of this RAC having a consultative relationship with an LAC.

Lauren suggests that she send out quarterly letters to the CCS supervisors asking them to confirm the CIT’s they are supervising.  This would eliminate instances of CIT’s not being properly and consistently supervised.  R. Baas suggests that this will get expensive for the ADRA and that the CCS’s do not want to respond to this issue four times a year.   Suggestion made to fine the CCS and/or other consequences for not keeping this information current.

Another policy that needs to be addressed is the process in which after the ADRA has knowledge of a felony that has been adjudicated what does the ADRA do with it?  J. brown suggested that the application and renewal should ask the applicant “Have you been charged or convicted of a felony in the past 5 years.”  P. Schoen suggests that it be the responsibility of the applicant to keep current all information including change of address, email address, and charges or convictions. 

Marolon suggests that when promulgating the rules and regulations for legislative changes to the practice Act in 2006, the rules can be promulgated for addressing what to do with a felony conviction after initial application and cleared a background check.

Issue: The law states that an RAC and CAC must be in a consultative relationship with an LAC.  What needs to be done in the interim is: to continue to ask the CAC or RAC to provide a statement that they have a relationship with an LAC while the rules are being promulgated to define the scope of practice for the CAC and RAC.

Suggestions for regulating CIT’s:

1.)  Have inspections of facilities that employ CIT’s.

2.)  Consider calling CCS’s in front of the board to answer questions related to the supervision of the CIT.

3.) Have a yearly form that the CIT sends in with their renewal which includes a supervised practical training form filled out for the year signed by the CCS and the CIT.

JoAn made a motion that the board sit down with the attorney to develop policy and procedures and then develop the forms.  C. Thibodaux seconded.  All in favor; none opposed.

C. Thibodaux motions to accept the amended lease agreement with the state.  R. Baas seconded.  All in favor; none opposed.

Merit increase for staff of the ADRA:  It was tabled at June meeting due to performance evaluations.  

R. Baas motions that within the next 30 days; evaluations must be performed by the Executive Director and brought back to the board for approval at the September meeting.  The job description for the Administrative Assistant is to be drafted by the Executive Director.

At the ADRA Board of Directors meeting on August 20, 2010, the following resolution was proposed and approved by the Board:  WHEREAS the mission of the ADRA is to remove all signing members from the Capitol One bank account with the exception of William Rose – Chairman, Camye Thibodaux – Secretary/Treasurer, and Lisa Schuster – Executive Director who also needs to be bonded.

J. Hartzog motions that the Executive Director be authorized to sign checks within the budget.  Unbudgeted amounts over $5,000.00 are to be two signature checks.  C. Thibodaux seconded.  All in favor; none opposed.

B. Rose recommended that the ADRA obtain a credit card in lieu of the debit card.

Marolon suggests that LASACT run a survey on Survey Monkey asking all LAC’s to confirm degree level.  Medicaid is requesting that all providers be Master’s level for reimbursement.

R. Baas addressed the board on the guidelines in place for a CIT.  At present, a CIT only needs 120 hours of direct supervision and 40 hours of education specific to addiction before they can then practice without their CCS supervisor physically present.  Suggestion made by R. Baas: The 180 clock hours of education specific to addiction be met, along with 300 direct clinical supervision hours be met before the CIT can practice without the supervisor being physically present.  We can be more flexible with the work experience after that.  Then define the scope of practice for CIT’s.  Eliminate psychotherapy, group therapy, individual therapy, family therapy, and go with things like family education,  group education, orientation, screening and intake but no assessments be made by CIT’s.  Define scope of practice of a CIT by the core functions.  We need to include in this policy: “When a CIT is no longer supervised, a letter needs to be sent to Director of the facility the CIT is employed at along with the CIT, stating that the CIT does not have a qualified supervisor and cannot act in that capacity.”

J. Hartzog motions that the board go into executive session.  P. Schoen seconded.  All in favor; none opposed.

Potential CIT 8-01:  P. Schoen motioned for waiver to be granted.  R. Baas seconded.  All in favor; none opposed.

Potential ATA 8-02:  P. Schoen moves to deny waiver.  Please reapply upon resolution of current charges.  J. Brown seconded.  All in favor; none opposed.

J. Brown motions to adjourn meeting.  C. Thibodaux seconded.  All in favor; none opposed.

